


• Laurie Buhler of Douglas County, Darlene Crum of Douglas County, Kim Darlington of

Douglas County, Lisa Templeton of King County, and Jordan Sanford of Chelan County

each shared their concerns about the COVID vaccines.

Consent Agenda - (18:05) 

a. Approval of the October 16, 2023 Board Meeting Minutes

b. Approval of October Payroll in the amount of $287,774.70

c. Approval of October Benefits in the amount of $97,734.03

d. Approval of Payment of 2023 Vouchers No. 20230681-20230769 in the amount of $177,500.01

e. Approval of the Contract Matrix

There was a Board discussion following the review of the Consent Agenda. The content of the Contract 

Matrix was discussed, and in that, removed from the motion to approve the Consent Agenda, and move 

forward with approving items a. through d. to allow separate voting on the Contract Matrix. 

Kevin Overbay moved to approve the Consent Agenda of items a.- d. Dan Sutton seconded, and the 

motion passed. 

After Board discussion regarding item e., Jerrilea Crawford moved to approve item e. Approval of the 

Contract Matrix, with the addition of contract Pollution Prevention Assistance and the amendment of 

the date on the contract COVID19 VACCINES. Alma Chacon seconded the motion. The motion carried 

with two votes against (Smith and Sullivan), and one abstention (Sutton). 

New Business- (44:27) 

a. New Vehicle Purchase (44:31)

Health Administrator, Luke Davies, explained that the District is running into a challenge with ordering 

vehicles from the state contract. Diane Forhan, Fiscal Director, stated that the District went locally and 

collected quotes for vehicles from dealerships, but didn't find anything that fit into the budget. Diane 

gave the Board a handout with a revised cash reconciliation and explained that the District will use the 

state contract for a Ford Maverick and Explorer and came up with a total of about $77,342. The 2012 

Ford Escape will be sold at auction and the District expects to get about $5-6,000 to replenish some of 

the funds used for the new vehicle purchases. Board discussion followed. 

Dan Sutton moved to approve the New Vehicle Purchase of a Ford Maverick and a Ford Explorer 

through the state contract for a total cost of about $77,342. Joseph Hunter seconded the motion, and 

the motion passed unanimously. 
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